MINUTES
BUDGET AND ADVOCACY COMMITTEE

BOARD ON AGRICULTURE ASSEMBLY

Conference Call

1:00 – 2:00 p.m.

August 20, 2004

AGENDA

I.
Call to Order - Dean Fred Cholick

II.
Roll Call - Eddie Gouge

III.
Approval of Minutes from 07-26-2004 meeting

IV.
FY 2005 Update - Larry LaRocco and The BRT

V.
FY 2006 Timeline (see attachment) - Fred Cholick and Fred Hutchison

A.
Areas of Emphasis (Themes), Summary of Request

B.
Meetings at USDA and OMB

C.
Draft One-Pagers

D.
BAC Meeting in San Diego on November 13

VI.
PBD Questions and Proposed Responses - Fred Cholick

VII.
Other Business

A.
Reminder to sections/boards about authorizing bill priorities

B.
BRT/BAC support for Sept. CARET Executive Committee meeting

C.
Congressional Champion Award

D. Items from the floor 

VIII.    Adjourn

Chairman Fred A. Cholick called the meeting to order at 1:07 p.m. and asked Eddie Gouge to call the roll.  The following participated in the BAC teleconference call:

Fred A. Cholick (Chair), South Dakota State University

Jack M. Payne (CES), Utah State University

Cathryn Clement for Edwin C. Price (IAS), Texas A&M University

Alfred L. Parks (1890 Research), Prairie View A&M University
John Thomson (BVM), Iowa State University

Anson Elliott (AASCARR Institutions), Southwest Missouri State University

Willis E. Anthony (CARET), Minnesota

Gerald E. Hillier (CARET), California

Kirklyn M. Kerr (PBD), University of Connecticut

R. Thomas Van Arsdall, National C-FAR

Eddie G. Gouge, NASULGC

Ian L. Maw, NASULGC
Richard D. Wootton, NASULGC

Larry LaRocco, Fleishman-Hillard Government Relations
Fred H. Hutchison, Fleishman-Hillard Government Relations
Fred Clark, Cornerstone Government Affairs

Minutes
The minutes from the meeting held in Orlando, Florida on July 26, 2004 were amended (changed the number of themes from four to three) and approved.

John Thomson was asked to review the July minutes and verify the priorities for the Board on Veterinary Medicine (BVM), since the BVM was not represented at the meeting.

Fiscal Year 2005 Situation

The BRT reported the following:

· Congress is in recess so not much is happening now

· the last information received was that there is some better news for Smith-Lever funding

Fiscal Year 2006
It was reported that Jeff Weintraub and others from the BRT were doing field visits and would get to the themes in the following week.  

Chairman Cholick indicated that the BAC would look at the themes during its September conference call, and Fred Hutchison stated that the documents might have to be reviewed over the telephone prior to the BAC conference call in order to meet the timelines.

There was some discussion about holding a meeting with USDA and OMB (similar to the ones conducted last year) where a small delegation would meet with Under Secretary Moseley and someone at the OMB.  The BAC decided to repeat this action during one afternoon in September (possibly during the meeting of the Policy Board of Directors or CARET Executive Committee).

Chairman Cholick reported that Bob Steele (The Pennsylvania State University) had accepted the position of BAC Vice Chair.

One-Pagers
The BAC settled on its initiatives, and they were similar to the ones designated in Fiscal Year 2005.  Some concern was expressed about “line creep.”

There was some discussion about adding the Graduate Fellowship Grants and Multicultural Scholars Program to the competitive grants area.  The BAC agreed to add the Graduate Fellowship Grants to the competitive grants program but decided not to add the Multicul-tural Scholars Program at this time.  Adding the Multicultural Scholars Program to the competitive grants program is an issue that is to be discussed at the BAC meeting in November.

A request was made from Extension to add a line in the Environmental Protection Agency budget for the Pesticide Applicators Training Program.

The BAC decided to focus on the following:

Homeland Security


Centers of Excellence

Forest Service



Continue with current efforts

EPA




Pesticide Applicators Training Program

Department of Energy

Was not discussed due to the illness of Stan Johnson

Dick Wootton reported that the Department of Energy was expecting a budget request from NASULGC in Fiscal Year 2007 – not in Fiscal Year 2006.

The BRT reported that they plan to follow the same approach as last year with the one-page documents, and the one-pagers would be updated and not “reinvented.”  Fred Hutchison indicated that the photographs used last year were stock photographs from the Agricultural Research Service, and the BRT would like to put out a call to the system for photographs that could be used in the one-pagers.  He indicated that a draft of the one-pagers would be available prior to the meeting in San Diego.

Chairman Cholick reminded the BAC that the meeting is San Diego was one of the most critical meetings of the Committee.  The BAC is scheduled to meet at 11:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, November 13, 2004

It was reported that the BRT is still trying to get Senator Bennett to come to San Diego to accept the Congressional Champion’s Award.  The official invitation will come from Utah State University.  This item needs to be confirmed by September 24, 2004.  Fred Hutchison and Jack Payne were tasked with developing a strategy on this item.

Fred Hutchison asked for feedback on the notebooks compiled by the BRT for the BAC last year.  Upon the recommendation of Chairman Cholick, the BAC agreed to proceed with less paper and go electronically.

The BRT prepared a color-coded crosswalk of the scope of work to their activities.  The BAC agreed that this type of documentation was helpful.

The BAC members were reminded to send their sections/boards priorities and recommen-dations for new authorizations to Eddie Gouge by September 1, 2004.  The purpose of this was to assist the Farm Bill Committee deal with its priorities.  There is the possibility that the Farm Bill Committee and the BAC might want to look at some stand-alone appropriations bills in the future.

It was indicated that the BAC and BRT would continue to provide support for the CARET/AHS Meeting.

Other
Tom Van Arsdall, representing National C-FAR, participated in the conference call.  He indicated his organization would be making a recommendation on the Danforth Report on September 23, 2004.  Chairman Cholick indicated that the NASULGC Board on Agricul-ture Assembly would be considering the same issue and asked Van Arsdall to share the C-FAR recommendations with NASULGC.  Eddie Gouge was asked to provide Van Arsdall with a list of the people who should receive the recommendations via e-mail.

Adjournment
Chairman Cholick adjourned the conference call at 1:57 p.m.
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